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Hiring Exercise

 

 

Background: During the interview, we explained that we don’t accept unsolicited grant requests and generally don’t take unsolicited meetings. We then asked the candidate, “What would you do if you got a call from someone who wanted to be considered for grant funding outside of the program?  How would you respond?”  After the candidate answered, we gave feedback (which was also a good opportunity to see how the candidate responded to feedback.)  Then, post-interview, we send promising candidates essentially the same question (below), but in written form.  This is an opportunity to see their style, tone, and tact – but it also tests to see if they incorporated the feedback we gave during the interview.

 

 

We received a letter in the mail (addressed to Marta, excerpted below) and would like you to draft a short response on Marta’s behalf. Please make sure that the letter reflects two important points: Marta would not like to schedule a meeting, and she would prefer that the organization does not submit a grant proposal, as we do not accept unsolicited proposals.

 

 

 

---

 

Dear Marta,

 

I hope you had a very good start to the New Year. We met briefly at the Women’s Leadership conference last year, and when I met James Laurence recently and shared our work, he seemed interested in me being in touch with you.

 

I wanted to follow up with an update on our projects and discuss whether the Better World Foundation might be interested in supporting our organization. We had an incredibly busy year and many successes.  We were able to work with a partner organization to integrate curriculum on body image with a new health and fitness program for third graders, which will now be taught in 10 school districts in New York.  We have designed an evaluation plan to measure the results of this new program but have yet to secure funding for that component.  Additionally, we have expanded our community learning circles from 25 to 63 this year, meaning that more people in the Poughkeepsie area are engaging in opportunities to discuss healthy representations of women and girls in their community, develop media literacy skills, and build community accountability.  We are thrilled with the work of our three part-time organizers who have been able to engage the English-, Spanish-, Portuguese-, and Korean-speaking populations here.  

 

It’s now time for us to sustain, further expand, and improve our social change efforts and therefore to focus on building our capacity.  As with any young organization, we face the challenge of unpredictable funding streams, which we are addressing in part now by applying for funding from trusts and foundations, even though – as you know – these can take time.

 

I would love to discuss our work with you further.  Would you be available for a lunch or coffee anytime this month?  I have also attached our most recent report, but would happily send along any other information you might require.  I very much hope you will be able to support us, and I look forward to hearing from you soon.

 

Sincerely,

Madeline Davenport

Executive Director

Women’s Organization

123 Main Street

Poughkeepsie, NY 12601
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